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Manchester horror…………… 

On Monday night last what should have been a joyous occasion for thousands of young people on a night out 

in Manchester was transformed into a scene of carnage and chaos. As excited young people were leaving the 

auditorium, a young man of 23 detonated a suicide bomb which took his own life and the lives of 21 other 

people as well as injuring many, many more. The bomb was packed with nails and bolts designed to inflict 

maximum damage to those caught in the blast, and heart rending stories of paramedics picking nails from the 

bodies of children as young at 10 have horrified us all. Violence is always an ugly thing but when targeted 

against children is particularly heinous and inhuman. 
 

It’s difficult to fathom what perverse thinking motivates such a callous act. It obviously entails brainwashing 

of some description promising a blissful afterlife to the perpetrators. When religion and fanaticism are mixed, 

the result is a dangerous cocktail that bypasses reason and rationality and the results can be catastrophic. The 

irony of the Manchester perpetrator is the fact that his family were given refuge in Britain having fled the 

terrors of the Gadafi regime in Libya, he himself was born in the UK and educated in its public education 

system.  Authorities are trying to piece together the history of his radicalisation in an attempt to learn from to 

help in preventing others like him from embracing the path of bitterness and hatred. 

It’s 21 years since the centre of Manchester was devastated by a huge bomb planted by those much closer to 

home – the provisional IRA. Thankfully despite the huge damage to property there were no fatalities on that 

occasion although some 200 people were injured. The bombers back then gave a 90-minute warning and 

thank God thousands were evacuated prior to the explosion. It was however a cynical attack on a peaceful 

people going about their daily lives. Thankfully our home-grown terrorists have chosen a different path and 

have finally laid the bombs and bullets to rest. Sadly over 2,000 lives were lost in the troubles, for them a 

ceasefire was too late. 
 

What is so tragic is the fact that history continues to repeat itself albeit in different parts of the world, it 

seems that the collective consciousness of the human race has an inability to learn from the lessons of others 

conflicts and seems doomed to repeat their mistakes: people continue to suffer. Pope Francis sent a message 

of condolence to the people of Manchester as follows: 

"His Holiness Pope Francis was deeply saddened to learn of the injury and tragic loss of life caused by the 

barbaric attack in Manchester," read a telegram sent in his name. 
 

"And he expresses his heartfelt solidarity with all those affected by this senseless act of violence. 

"He commends the generous efforts of the emergency and security personnel, and offers the assurance of his 

prayers for the injured, and for all who have died. 
 

"Mindful in a particular way of those children and young people who have lost their lives, and of their 

grieving families, Pope Francis invokes God's blessings of peace, healing and strength upon the nation."  

We join our prayers to his. 

Fr. Philip Curran 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/


Lucan Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm 

each day, convenience, please arrive before 12.30 

p.m. in the morning, and before 3.45pm in the 

afternoon, as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline  

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 

FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid. 
 

Department of Social Protection – 

arrangements for June Bank Holiday 2017: 

The Department of Social Protection has 

published details of opening hours and payment 

arrangements over the June Bank Holiday. 

The Department’s offices are closed on Monday, 

5 June 2017. 

If you are due to sign for a jobseeker’s payment at 

your Intreo office or local social welfare office on 

Monday 5 June 2017, you do not have to sign on 

that day. However, normal signing arrangements 

apply for the rest of the week. 

If your payment is due to be paid at the post 

office on Monday 5 June, you can collect it 

from Saturday 3 June. Note that all post offices 

will be closed on Monday. 

EFT payments to an account in a financial 

institution that are due on Monday 5 June will be 

paid on Friday 2 June. 

Find out more on welfare.ie. 

 

Tea Dance 
Palmerstown Community and Youth Centre 
(beside Supervalu) 
 

28
th

 May 2017 

3pm to 6pm 

Live Band: Unity 

Only €5 

Light Refreshments - Raffle and Prizes 

More information:  01 6166981 

 

Liffey Sound's 

Outside Broadcast 

team provided the 

music at the Cherry 

Orchard Community 

Summer Fair last 

Friday. Well done to all involved! Our very own, 

Padraig Mc Garrigle had the chance to chat to 

some of the organisers on the day. You can listen 

back on the "Lucan Beat" podcast on our 

Facebook page. 

We would like to say a big "Thank you" to Louise 

Farrell who finished her Transition year work 

experience with us this week. It was a pleasure 

having you working at the station and best of luck 

from all the Liffey Sound team. 

We are delighted to welcome back Joe Fahy to 

Liffey Sound. Joe will be taking over 

the Sunday 5pm-7pm slot in the near future...stay 

tuned for more details! 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lucan House Grounds 
Due to unforeseen circumstances we will not be 

in SuperValu this Sat but on this Sunday morn 

and the next 3 Sundays between 11.30 and 

1.30pm where tickets can be bought. 

Remember €5 not only gets you into the grounds 

but also into a draw where the first 50 names 

drawn will at a later date be able to visit Lucan 

House itself. 

Fireworks Display 
On Fri 8th Sept there will be a Fireworks Display 

at the Liffey Weir. This will be a first for the 

Festival and will be entirely free. Viewing for the 

public will be on the road beside Weir View 

Houses and on the Bridge. Display to start at 

8/8.15 pm 
 

The entry fee of €5 to Lucan House grounds 

together with support from local 

businesses and SDCC enable the likes of the 

Festival to be 99% free to enjoy. 
Any local band /entertainers who wish to perform 

on our stages should send their details to 

lucanfestival@gmail.com 

Joe Byrne, Chairman 
 

 

http://welfare.ie/
http://www.liffeysoundfm.ie/
mailto:lucanfestival@gmail.com


Come to the Launch of the First 
Book of its Kind! 
JUNE 2, 6pm, Elm and Oak Suite, Ballsbridge 

Hotel, Dublin. 
 

Presenting "From 

the Philippines to 

Ireland – A Voyage 

of Discovery,” a 

Filipino veteran 

migrant’s account on 

integrating in the 

Republic of Ireland. 

Written by retired 

journalist Vising 

Kennedy, the honest 

and eye-opening account brings new light on how 

to tame culture shock through a journey of self-

maturation and self-discovery.  
 

It reveals what many migrant workers currently 

experience in the Republic of Ireland, but also 

highlights the similarities between the Filipino 

and Irish culture. It is a book to be enjoyed by 

migrants all over the world as it equips readers 

with some guidance on what to expect and helps 

them discover new things about themselves as 

they explore unfamiliar ground. 
 

Book or reserve your tickets now by calling 

0879501678 or click this link - 

https://billetto.ie/e/philippine-independence-day-

dublin-20… 

 
 

Sarsfield Park and District Residents  
Association Important Notice 
Some residents may have received notice of a 

BBQ to be held in the public area "The Green" in 

Sarsfield Park in July. Please note that this private 

event is NOT sanctioned or supported by the 

Residents' Association. As the promoter remains 

anonymous, the committee advises you NOT to 

make any payment unless you can satisfy yourself 

that you actually know who the organiser is. 

Please note that the Sarsfield Park and District 

Residents' Association will NOT accept any 

proceeds from this proposed event.   
 

It has been brought to our attention that there 

have been a number of other Facebook pages that 

are very similar in style and name to our own 

Facebook page and this appears to have been a 

cause of confusion to some residents.  The official 

Facebook page for the Sarsfield Park and District 

Association is 
https://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents  

 

Lucan Drama 
We had a great opening night 

on Tuesday 23
rd

 May with our 

current production of 'Duets' 

by Peter Quilter, a fantastic 

night for both the cast and audience!  The Icing 

on the cake of course is the fact that we raised 

€1,000 to support Martin Freeman in his 

challenge to climb Kilimanjaro in order to 

raise funds for Pieta House.  Thanks to you all 

for your overwhelming generosity on the night 

and to all who donated raffle prizes for this great 

cause. 

Martin will be running a pub quiz in the near 

future so watch out for details of this upcoming 

event! 

The play finishes on Friday 26
th

 starting time  

8.30pm, €12 entrance,  €7 Concession. 

Dinner and Play €25.  A great night out and great 

value!!!  Proceeds from our bumper Raffle will go 

to St. Francis Hospice, Blanchardstown. 
 

Lucan Drama would like to express our 

sympathies to Brendan Freeman on the recent and 

untimely death of his younger and much loved 

brother.  May he Rest in Peace. 
 

Contact details: Bernie 0864015794, 

Sheila 0872547725. 

Email  dramalucan@gmail.com 

Find us on Facebook  www.lucandrama.ie 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fundraising 

TABLE QUIZ 
In aid of Pieta House 

 

9th June, Doyleõs Pub, College Green 
 

Martin Freeman will be climbing 

Kilimanjaro from 3
rd

 – 14
th

 July 
 

His target is €4,000! 

Please Support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Wishing Barbara  

a very Happy Birthday  

this Sunday  

Hope you have a wonderful day! 

 

https://billetto.ie/e/philippine-independence-day-dublin-20…
https://billetto.ie/e/philippine-independence-day-dublin-20…
https://www.facebook.com/SarsfieldParkResidents
mailto:dramalucan@gmail.com
http://www.lucandrama.ie/


Parish Notes 
 

St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Ministers of the Word  

The roster for Ministers of the Word for June, 

July and August 2017 issued to all who are on 

email on 18
th

 May.  A copy is now available for 

collection in the sacristy for those Ministers who 

have not received it by e-mail.  

   

Christian Meditation 

We meet each Tuesday at 8pm in The Bungalow.  

Everyone welcome.  Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 

 

Legion of Mary 

We meet in Room 2 in the Parish Centre every 

Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We are much involved in 

home visits and nursing homes.  With extra help 

we could a wider range of work in the parish.  

Come and join us,  you will not regret it.   

More info: Peter 01 6241105/Brigid  01 6281686 

 

Bethany Group 

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 

there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one.  We meet on 

the 2
nd

 Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4
th

 Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre ï 6217041  

 

Parish Ministry 

It is an important part of our ministry to support 

people in times of sickness and bereavement.  We 

would greatly appreciate it, if you would let us 

know if someone in your family is ill or admitted 

to hospital.  Ph. 6217041 weekdays between 

9.30am and 2pm. (except Thursday).  

 

Holy Communion for the sick and housebound 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

St. Patrickõs 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding. We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 
 

St. Patrick’s Prayer Group  

We meet every Monday night in St. Patrick’s 

Pastoral Centre from 8.30-9.15pm.   

 

First Holy Communion - 

Best wishes to the boys of St Mary's Boys N.S. 

who are making their First Holy Communion 

this Saturday 27
th

 May. 
 

Hope you all have a lovely day 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net


Lucan ICA 
Tuesday 30

th
 May: Craft 

morning as usual 10 to 12-30.  

Bring along any unfinished 

items and get cracking on them 

before the summer break. 

Wednesday 31
st
:  Committee Meeting at 8pm. 

We celebrated our ICA birthday in the Spa Hotel, 

25 members came for dinner followed by the play 

“Duets”   by the Lucan dramatic society, a 

comedy in 4 scenes directed by Niall Cassidy 

very enjoyable and funny, enjoyed by all of us. 

Thanks to Frank Colgan and his staff for a 

beautiful meal served to us in the restaurant. 

 

  
   

National Tidy Towns 

Competition. 

We have just 

submitted our 

application form for 

this year's National Tidy Towns competition.  

Adjudication commences anytime from mid June 

onwards.  We have plenty of work to do before 

then, with planting summer bedding, painting and 

renewing benches, railings, clipping and mowing, 

and of course the ongoing challenge of litter 

patrol and control.  It's all about enhancing our 

pretty little village, ensuring it is shown at its best 

for our 'special visitor' in June or later.  We 

welcome your involvement in whatever capacity. 

Litter patrol people would be very welcome. Take 

your own initiative on this or simply facebook or 

text us if you see areas that need urgent attention. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Threshold 
Threshold, the national housing charity, will hold 

a church gate collecting at St Mary's this weekend  

Saturday 27
th

 and Sunday 28
th

 May. 
 

Please give as generously as you can to help 

Threshold raise much needed funds for our 

services.  Your support will enable us to help 

many families who are facing homelessness right 

now in Ireland.  Our services are making a real 

difference to some of the most vulnerable people 

in Ireland.  Threshold's expert advice is free, 

independent and confidential. 

With your support, we will never have to turn 

people away in their time of need. 
 

Thank you so much from all at Threshold.  We 

really appreciate your support. 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
Medjugorje  
Departing from Dublin  for 9 nights from 4

th
 

October 2017.  Cost €599 p.p.s 

Spiritual Director: Fr Philip Curran 

Price includes: Return day flight from Dublin, 

half board basis, luxury coach transfers 

accompanied by local guide, full religious 

programme operated  by Marian Pilgrimages,  

24 hour emergency assistance, all airport and 

local taxes, fully comprehensive insurance.    

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911/ 0 6281436 

Phil and Pat with pilgrims to Medjugorje in May 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Free transport 
The Irish Cancer Society’s ‘Volunteer Driver 

Service’ is a free transport service available to 

patients undergoing chemotherapy treatment in 

St. Vincent’s Hospital or Tallaght Hospital. To 

avail of this service, please talk to your healthcare 

professional or call Gail in the Irish Cancer 

Society on 01 2310 566. 

St Mary's Chorale 
Presents their 

 

10th Anniversary Concert 
 

Friday 16
th

 June 
 

At 8pm  
 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 
 

With guests: 
 

Cascade 

BNS Choir 
 

Conducted by Eithne Donnelly 

 

Retiring collection for Harold's Cross Hospice 

Medjugorje Mass  
St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Monday 12
th

 June at 7.30pm 
 

Confessions and Rosary at 6.45pm 
 

Medjugorje Messenger 071 9621338 

info@medjugorjemessenger.com 
 

All welcome  



Anniversaries  

 

DURKIN (KATHLEEN) 

3rd Anniversary ð 28th May 
Always loved and missed greatly and with 

treasured memories of our dear mother. 

From all your family 

 

HEFFERNAN (JONATHON) 

31st Anniversary ð 29th May 
Through all the years 

You stay in my heart 

Love and miss you every day. 

Mam and Chris 

 

HENNESSY (BRIAN) 

39th Anniversary -31st May 
Those we love don’t go away 

They walk beside us every day 

Unseen, unheard but always near 

Still loved, still missed and very dear. 

Lovingly remembered by all his family xxx 

 

SULLIVAN (BREEDA) 

9th Anniversary ð 28th May 
In loving memory of Breeda. 

Sadly missed and fondly remembered by your 

husband, family, relations and friends 

 

 

 

Can you spare an hour for  

Sunflower Days? 
Our Lady’s Hospice & Care 

Services, Harold’s Cross & 

Blackrock are in urgent 

need of your help. 
 

Sunflower Days  

10th & 11th June 
 

If you could donate an hour 

or two of your time to lend a hand selling 

Sunflower pins to help raise funds on our national 

collection day please contact Ann or Imelda on: 

01 4911072 or fundraising@olh.ie.  

 

 

ACRE Project 
Salesians College, Rd, Maynooth, Co. Kildare 
 

On Wednesday 6
th

 June (8:00 – 9:00pm) we will 

hold the first in a series of gardening talks and 

demonstrations. The first one will be a Hanging 

Basket Workshop. As places are limited, book 

yours through our Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/ACREProjectCelbridge  
 

And the first of our events will take place this 

week-end on Saturday and Sunday  

27
th

 and 28
th

 May, when we will hold our 

annual Summer Plant Sale (11:00am to 

4:00pm each day).  

There will be a superb selection 

of quality bedding plants, potted 

plants and baskets on offer.  

If you use Facebook, please like us 

at www.facebook.com/ACREProjectCelbridge.  

 The ACRE Project team 

 

 

Celbridge Mill Community Centre 
The Mill , MainStreet Celbridge 

Web: www.celbridgemillcommunitycentre.ie 

E: celbridgemillcommunitycentre@gmail.com  

Facebook:  “The Mill Community Centre” 

Phone: 01 6288556  

-Line Dancing Every Tuesday Night at 9pm  & 

Salsa Dancing at 7.30pm 

- Over 50s ,60s, 70s , Walking Indoor soccer  

Tuesday nights at 7pm  

- Community Choir practise is now on Wed 

Mornings – 11am-1pm .Ideal for people living 

with dementia and their carers. 

Contact Ann Harris – 0876057264 

- Over 66 and retired? Then you can use our  

Gym, Sauna and Steam Rooms for just €50 for 

the year.   

- Childrens Birthday Party and new Dance party 

service now  available  Fri/ Sat / Sun. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Baptismal Candles 
hƴ ǎŀƭŜ ƛƴ {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ tŀrish Centre  

ƻǊ {ŀŎǊƛǎǘȅΦ /ƻǎǘ ϵрΦ 

 

Join Team Noble  
5th June 2017 

VHI Womenõs Mini Marathon 
 

#break the cycle of poverty 
 

 

Email: ireland@cncf.org 
Tel: 01 645 5555 
 

www.cncf.org 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/ACREProjectCelbridge
http://www.facebook.com/ACREProjectCelbridge
mailto:celbridgemillcommunitycentre@gmail.com
mailto:ireland@cncf.org


We’re having a heat wave, a 

tropical heat wave.  Great 

weather this week hopefully it 

will be a long hot summer. 

 

50
th

 Anniversary  

We had a great night last Friday celebrating our 

50
th

 Anniversary of Lucan Newsletter.  Fantastic 

to catch up and relive  old times with so many 

who have volunteered over the last 50 years. 
 

Local girl does good – Canoeist Jenny Egan wins 

gold in Portugal last Sunday in the K1, 

5,000 metres – Canoe Sprint World Cup.  

Well done Jenny.   

 

Birdie was shocked this week when travelling 

along the road from the roundabout at Esker 

Church across towards Arthur Griffith Park.  

It was going home time for the primary schools 

and some lads were on bikes doing wheelies in 

front of me and oncoming traffic. They didn’t 

care weaving across the whole road with no sense 

of danger.  
 

Dublin Senior Hurlers kick off their 

Championship Campaign when they met Galway 

this Sunday at 4pm in O’Connor Park, Tullamore. 

We hope Lucan Sarsfield’s Chris Crummey has a 

good game. COYBIB  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The coffee tastes the same 
Today in nice soft rain 

I strolled the Lucan Demesne  

Some water in my shoes  

I watched children in canoes  
 

The coffee tastes the same 

As I sheltered  from the rain 

Watching Lucan's  lovely scene 

Nesting Ducks beside the stream 
 

Now only just last week 

Some solace I did seek 

As I walked in lovely heat 

Sand hot beneath my feet 
 

I saw a lovely cafe seat  

And decided to retreat 

And stop and have a rest 

And a coffee to request  
 

The coffee tastes the same  

As I sheltered from the sun 

Watching Alvor's lovely scene 

In a village so serene  
 

Remember when you travel 

Your troubles to unravel   

Be it sunshine be it rain 

The coffee always tastes the same. 
 

Benny 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement 
Tesco community fund cheque presentation 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lucan/Finnstown Clinic 
 

Venue:  Finnstown Castle Hotel 

              Newcastle Rd, Lucan  
 

Date:  31st May 2017 
 

Times:  3:00pm - 5:00pm 

7:00pm - 9:00pm 

 

 

 

Found 
Small Pug type dog in Lucan  

on Thursday 18
th

 May. 
 

Phone 085 7139013 



Lucan Library 
The library will close for the June Bank Holiday 

weekend on Friday 2 June at 4.30pm and re-open 

on Tuesday 6 June at 9.45am. Phone 6216422 | 

lucan@sdublincoco.ie | www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
 

Story Time.. Tuesdays,3.00pm. For 3-5 year olds. 

All welcome 

 

Musical Tots. Tuesday 13 June 11.30am. Fun, 

interactive workshop for 6 months to 5 years and 

their parent/guardian. Booking from Wednesday 

31 May, 1.30pm, via www.eventbrite.ie/e/musical-

tots-130617-tickets-34425061285 
 

Launch of Summer Stars Reading Challenge 

with Mayor Guss O'Connell. Thursday 15 June, 

10.30am 
 

Sing Your Socks Off! Saturday 17 June. Special 

event for children with autism. Booking from 

Wednesday 31 May, 1.30pm. 45 minute session at 

10.30am for 5-8 years, with parents. 
Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/sing-your-socks-off-

5-8-yrs-tickets-34852147712 

45 minute session at 11.45am for 9-11 years, with 

parents. Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/sing-your-

socks-off-9-11-yrs-tickets-34852203880 
 

Art & Creativity with Elena. Wednesday  

21 June, 3.30pm. For 9-11 year olds. 
Booking from Wednesday 31 May, 1.30pm, via 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-9-11-yrs-tickets-

34428292951 
 

Gymboree. Friday 23 June 10.00am. Fun, 

interactive musical workshop for 6 months to 5 

years and their parent/guardian. 
Booking from Wednesday 31 May, 1.30pm, via 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/gymboree-230617-tickets-

34466115078 
 

Art & Creativity with Elena. Wednesday 28 

June, 3.30pm. For 6-8 year olds. Booking from 

Wednesday 31 May, 1.30pm, via 
www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-9-11-yrs-tickets-

34428431365 
 

Ruaille Buaille Children’s Musical Festival 
Booking essential, from Wednesday 31 May via 

www.eventbrite.ie 
 

A Trip to the Beach. Wednesday 7 June. Early 

Years Music Session - songs and sounds of a 

summer’s day at the sea-side.10-10.45am: For 

under 3s with participating parent/guardian.  
Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/a-trip-to-the-beach-

under-3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34429148510  

11-11.45am: For 3-5 years with participating 

parent/guardian. 
Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/a-trip-to-the-beach-3-

5-yrsruaille-buaille-tickets-34431416293 
 

Ruaille Buaille Launch. Wednesday 7 June, 

11.45am with Mayor Guss O'Connell. Includes 

festival guests, local musicians and school groups. 

All welcome! 
 

A Walk through the Deep Dark Woods 

Wednesday 7 June, 12-12.45pm. Featuring 

princesses, fairies, evil sorcerers and smelly trolls, 

this musical adventure combines story telling and 

music in a charming performance for the young 

and young at heart. Given by the Gregory 

Walkers. School booking, 2 classes (approx. 50 

pupils), 5-7 years. Booking essential, from 

Wednesday 31 May. Contact the library on 01-

6216422, email: lucan@sdublincoco.ie or call in. 
 

Animal Magic. Thursday 8 June. Early Years 

Music Session – song, movement, various 

instruments, cuddly animals and fun!10-10.45am: 

For under 3s with participating parent/guardian 
Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/animal-magic-under-

3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34466339750 

11-11.45am: For 3-5 years with participating 

parent/guardian 
Booking via www.eventbrite.ie/e/animal-magic-3-5-

yrsruaille-buaille-tickets-34466825202 
 

African Hand Drumming. Thursday 8 June, 

3.30-4.45pm. Drumming, rhythm, song & dance 

workshop. For all ages, children and 

accompanying adults. 
Booking via  www.eventbrite.ie/e/african-hand-

drumming-ruaille-buaille-tickets-34514073523 
 

The Rain Forest. Friday 9 June. Early Years 

Music Session – rain, water, birds and 

enchantment. 10-10.45am: For under 3s with 

participating parent/guardian 
Booking essential, from Wednesday 31 May via 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-under-3sruaille-

buaille-tickets-34514489768 
 

Early Years Music Session – rain, water, birds 

and enchantment. 11-11.45am: For 3-5 years with 

participating parent/guardian 
Booking essential, from Wednesday 31 May via 

www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-3-5-yrsruaille-

buaille-tickets-34514781641 
 

Cuidiú. Monday 19 June, 1pm-3pm 

Local parenting support group, focussing on 

breastfeeding. Contact group via www.cuidiu.ie 
 

Lucan Library Book Club. Wednesday 28 June 

at 7pm. Discussing ‘The Barracks’ by John 

McGahern. New members welcome. 
 

Library to Home Service. Friday 19 June, 10am-

12pm. For those who are unable to come to the 

library. New borrowers welcome, contact the 

library on 01-6216422 or email: 
lucan@sdublincoco.ie. 
 

Watch Your Trolley. Monday 12 June, 7-8pm 

- a look at Food Additives with Jale Egan, 

Iridologist and Nutritionist 

 

http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-9-11-yrs-tickets-34428292951
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-9-11-yrs-tickets-34428292951
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/a-trip-to-the-beach-under-3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34429148510
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/a-trip-to-the-beach-under-3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34429148510
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-under-3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34514489768
http://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-under-3sruaille-buaille-tickets-34514489768


             

  CHOOL                

                 NEWS  

 
Coláiste Phádraig CBS  
Awards Night: The annual Coláiste Phádraig 

Awards Night was held in the school on Monday 

22
nd

 May. The Sports Hall was packed with over 

600 in attendance as parents, family, friends, 

students, staff and special guests gathered 

together to celebrate a whole host of award 

winners at the biggest and most important event 

in the school calendar. 
 

Our music club, run by Ms. Cooney, opened the 

night with excellent renditions of Green Day’s 

“Time of our Life” and Jason Maraz’ “I’m 

Yours”. The club meet every Monday at 

lunchtime so their practice paid off as they 

wowed the audience with their energetic 

performances. John Regan (keyboard) was later 

presented with an award for his contribution to 

music in the school.  
 

Past pupil Johnny McCaffrey was the special 

guest speaker on the night and he spoke to the 

students about his own journey through Coláiste 

Phádraig and his magnificent career with the 

Dublin Hurlers and Lucan Sarsfields.  
 

The most important guests on the night though 

were the students themselves who were all in 

attendance as they had been selected for an award 

of some sort in recognition of some commendable 

achievement in the school throughout the year. 

 

 

Back Row left to right; John Regan, Reece 

McCormack, Eibhin Kavanagh, Kris Arcilla 

Front Row; Aaron Byrne, Cian Brophy, Mr. 

Brady (Principal) 

Some of the awards were for academic excellence 

so well done to all of these winners from the 

various year groups. 5
th

 yrs Dáire Byrne and 

Calvin Davis both won special merit awards for 

academic excellence in all subjects.  

1
st
 yr Shane Coffey won the prestigious 

Gaeilgeoir na Bliana award in recognition of his 

excellent standard of spoken Irish. 
 

The majority of awards on the night were non-

academic with those involved in any extra-

curricular activity in the school getting some 

recognition for their efforts. The 6th yr prefects 

got beautiful gifts in recognition of their sterling 

service over the year while those involved in the 

Zambia Immersion Project were also rewarded 

with beautiful framed plaques and certificates. 

The group flew out to Zambia on Thursday (25
th

 

May) for their 2 week project so we wish then a 

safe and rewarding trip.   
 

Student of the Year awards from each class were 

also given out while there were a large number of 

personal improvement and diligence merit awards 

presented to students who have taken massive 

steps forward in their personal development over 

the past year.  
 

Player of the year awards from the various sports 

were also presented, while other awards 

recognised achievements by students outside of 

school, with many having represented Dublin and 

Ireland in different sports. The final 5 awards 

presented on the night were the main awards.  
 

Congratulations to Reece McCormack who won 

the coveted Sports Star of the Year Award in 

recognition of his outstanding displays for the 1
st
 

yr soccer team as well as his 

excellent cross country runs 

throughout the season. Reece won 

a total of 8 awards on the night 

for his academic and sporting 

endeavours.  
 

Kris Arcilla won the Transition 

Year Student of the Year in 

recognition of his enormous 

contribution to TY.  
 

Nathan Clarke, Jordan 

Whelan, Ryan Moore, Elviz 

Uzomo and Eibhin Kavanagh 

all won coveted From Each, His 

Best awards for their various 

year groups in recognition of 

giving of their best at all times in 

every aspect of school life. 6
th

 yr Eibhin also won 

the overall award so a special well done to him.  
 

 



John Regan won the Padraic Naughton Award 

for his fantastic contribution to school life. This 

award is named after the 1
st
 lay principal of 

Coláiste Phádraig (1989-2002). Padraic did the 

vast majority of the groundwork in laying the 

foundations for the wonderful new school 

building and facilities that the students now enjoy 

so the award recognises someone who does a lot 

for the school in their time here. 
 

The main award of the night, The Tommy 

Brennan Student of the Year, was shared by 

two 6
th

 yrs, Cian Brophy and Aaron Byrne, so 

well done to both.  
 

An enjoyable night was had by all and thanks to 

Ms. O’ Neill and Ms. O’ Leary who did a great 

job introducing and presenting the awards 

throughout the evening and to Ms. Casey and Ms. 

Cooney for their fantastic work setting up the 

stage.  It was a very positive evening for all in 

attendance and the parents can be very proud of 

their sons for whatever award (or awards!) they 

were presented with during Coláiste Phadraig’s 

highly successful Awards Night 2017. 

 

Adamstown Community College 
Visitors. Many Thanks to parent Hassina Kibova 

from the Irish Refugee Council who came to visit 

our TY students to present to them on the topic of 

The difficulties faced globally by refugees. 

Rinne Ré Ó Laighléis ceardlann spreagúil le 

daltaí na hidirbhliana agus léigh sé sliocht as a 

leabhair nua atá ag teacht amach de Luain 
 

Congradulations to first years Kristian 

Dombrovskis on winning the spirit of the college 

award and Aoife O’Driscoll on winning the 

student of the year award and to second year 

student  Brenda Aigbirio for her Sprit of the 

college award. To Third years Dhanya Mary 

Binoy and Shyanne Manastireanu who won 

Student of the year and Spirit of the college. To 

Caoimhe Naughton for TY Sprirt of the College 

Also to Lee Mulholland and Rachael Brant for 

winning fifth Student of the Year and Spirit of the 

college awards.  6
th

 year awards will be 

announced at this week’s graduation. 

Congratulations to our 6
th

 year team led by Mr. 

Comiskey and tutors Ms. Kane, Ms. Ni Chathail, 

Mr. Gavin ,Ms. MaGee, Mr. Dennehy and Ms. 

Byrne for all their work in accompanying 6
th

 

years to this final day. 
 

Wishing lots of luck to student Corey Ryan who 

will compete in the World Youth fly fishing 

championships in Slovenia during the summer. 

Corey has recently won Leinster Rivers title for 

the 3
rd

 year in a row and was runner up in this 

year’s Lenister Lakes competition. 

Lucan Community College  
TY Graduation: Congratulations to all our TY 

students who graduated this year. Their ceremony 

took place on Tuesday night in the college. The 

evidence of an extremely busy and enjoyable year 

was there to be seen by all in attendance. 

Portfolios, projects, posters, pictures, woodwork 

were all laid out around the room. The ceremony 

itself gave a closer insight into the year in the life 

of a TY student in Lucan CC. Very busy indeed. 

Details of a vast amount of trips, curricular 

studies, charity work, extra-curricular activities, 

enterprise awards, theatre, musical production and 

much more were relayed. Many awards were 

given out on the night. This year’s student of the 

year award was won by Rhiannon Withero. Ms. 

Casey and her year management team have 

worked closely with the group as they guided 

them through the year. Ms. Williams as TY co-

ordinator set out an excellent programme for the 

students. Well done to all involved. 
 

Girls’ soccer: Well done to our u-15 team who 

qualified for the Dublin minor cup final. The team 

came through their semi-final by beating Loreto 

College, Bray in a penalty shoot-out. It was a 

great team effort and Mr. Lawless was extremely 

proud of his team. 
 

1
st
  Year trip: Mr. O’Connor, the 1

st
  year tutors 

and all the students enjoyed a great end of year 

trip to Tayto Park. The teachers were very 

impressed by the behaviour of our students. The 

students in turn had a great time and were very 

thankful to their teachers for organising the event. 
 

 3
rd

 Year walk: As part of their CSPE studies all 

of 3rd year students participated in a walk which 

took place in Griffeen Park. The students 

organised the event and used it as a fundraiser. 

Well done to all. 
 

Athletics: TY student Aine Burke continues to 

add to her medal collection. This time she picked 

up a silver medal in the steeplechase event at the 

West Leinster championships. Aine will now 

participate in the Leinster finals. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Happy Reunion 
 

Class of õ79, St. Maryõs GNS 

& Class of õ84, St. Josephõs College 
Birthday Reunion! 

8
th

 July, 7.30pm 

O’Neills Back lounge 
 

Happy Days! 

 



Political Notes 
 

John Curran T.D. – Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie 

Ph: 01 6183792. facebook.com/john.curranff 

Twitter: @curranjohna 

Traffic in Lucan: My recent ‘walk about’ in 

Beechpark and Beechgrove in Lucan with Fianna 

Fáil leader Micháel Martin; it was not surprising 

that the issue of traffic was a major concern to 

many residents.  Navigating through gridlock 

traffic has become a daily routine for commuters 

in Lucan and the bus network in particular is 

under serious pressure.  However, Minister Shane 

Ross continues to apply for funding without any 

strategic plan for Dublin Bus or knowledge of the 

demand on the service.  

One major failure of this current Government is 

its lack of strategic planning on key transport 

projects like the Lucan Luas and Metro West, 

these two projects have not even been selected to 

go through the planning process. 

I had another opportunity to raise these matters in 

the Dáil during a recent Fianna Fáil motion. 
 

Frances Fitzgerald TD, Tánaiste,  
Minister for Justice and Equality. Fine 
Gael.  01 457 7712  
frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie  
My thoughts and prayers are with all those 

affected by the attack in Manchester. The Garda 

Síochána, together with their colleagues in the 

Defence Forces and their international security 

partners, will continue to take all necessary 

measures to counteract any threats here. 

Home Security Scheme: The Council are 

seeking applications for the Home Security 

Scheme which supports older, vulnerable or 

residents living alone to replace their existing 

front door with high security anti snap locks. 

Closing date for completed application forms is 

Friday 9th June at 4pm.  

Town and Village Renewal Scheme 2017: 

The Council are seeking Expressions of Interest 

from business, community and other interested 

groups for proposals for support under this 

scheme. Emphasis will be placed on projects that 

have clear economic impacts on the village. 

Closing date is Friday 2nd June, 2017. 
 

Anne Marie McNally Social Democrats 
Local Rep for Dublin Mid-West 
dublinmidwest@socialdemocrats.ie  086-3754315 
The Social Democrats held another successful 

meeting on Monday welcoming yet more new 

members to the branch. We meet monthly and are 

always excited to see new faces so if you have  

 

ever thought about making a change to both local 

life and Irish society by getting involved in 

progressive politics contact us. We also have 

leaflet drops and canvassing which we'd be more 

than happy for you to join us on!  
Last week the Social Democrats introduced the 

Urban Regeneration Bill to put a levy on vacant 

sites above a specific size. The levy will rise 

progressively meaning it will no longer be 

financially beneficial for developers to leave sites 

unused and derelict waiting for better market 

opportunities. These sites frequently become hot-

spots for anti-social activity so our bill would 

combat that and help increase the supply of much 

needed housing units.  
 

Cllr. William Lavelle - Fine Gael  
Chairman of SDCC Planning & Transport Committee.  
36 St. Andrews Drive, Lucan 0874107885.  

wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Fine Gael Leadership: Having known Leo 

Varadkar for 17 years I was proud to be one of 

the first FG councilors in the Country to publicly 

declare my support for Leo for Leader. I believe 

he has the vision, capabilities and personality to 

be a great Taoiseach for Ireland. 

Newcastle Road: At this week’s Lucan Area 

Committee meeting I tabled a motion on 

Newcastle Road traffic congestion. This was also 

discussed at a deputation meeting between 

Council and residents from  

Finns town/Westbury/Hillcrest & The Paddocks. 

Minor traffic improvements are possible and 

planned, but the road cannot sustain further 

development! 

Operation Irene - Policing Lucan’s Parks: 

As reported two weeks ago, Gardai are 

commencing a new targeted policing initiative.  

I have briefed Gardai on residents’ feedback to in 

relation to trouble-spots. 

 
 

TRANSPORT USERS 

A solution to the ever growing traffic problems on 

the Newcastle road may be in sight. Funding for 

the final mile to complete the link to the 

Celbridge road can now be diverted temporary 

from other developments in Adamstown to 

complete the link to the Celbridge road. This is in 

the interest of everybody affected by the traffic 

congestion. The builder will have easy access to 

the building sites via the Celbridge road. The 

buildings can be completed quicker with no 

traffic delays, the funding can be returned when 

the houses are built and the builder like 

everybody else wants this final mile completed. 

T. Newton 086 3127364.    

mailto:John.curran@oireachtas.ie
mailto:wlavelle@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie


Cllr. Ruth Nolan, Independents4Change 
Phone 086 8540030.  
Email: ruthnolan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

Terminus of 155 Bus: At the request of people 

who use the 155 bus, I had a motion passed at the 

Area Committee to ask Dublin Bus to move the 

terminus from Foxborough and position it further 

into Lucan. This bus goes pass the children’s 

hospital in Crumlin and also brings students to 

two colleges in Crumlin and will facilitate more 

people in Lucan if moved.  

Earlsfort Roundabout: After a long wait for the 

Earlsfort Roundabout to be landscaped, it was 

finally done and looked very well. But recently 

this roundabout has descended into a bed of 

weeds and is a complete eye sore. The council 

have assured me this issue will be rectified soon.   

Deputations on Traffic on the Newcastle Road: 

I was pleased to attend deputations on traffic on 

the Newcastle Road this week.  We welcomed 

people from different groups in Lucan. 

 
Cllr Paul Gogarty ï Independent  
Tel: 087-2752489.  E-mail: info@paulgogarty.com 

Working with Guss O'Connell and Liona 

O'Toole on Independent Community Alliance 
Cherbury/Esker Glebe footbridge: On foot of 

my motion passed last month the Council 

confirmed this week that works will be carried out 

over the summer to put in place markings and 

grass verge widening to safely separate cyclists 

and pedestrians at the N4 overbridge between 

Cherbury Park and Esker Glebe. 

Grass cutting: Supposed to be a rolling two week 

schedule as of now. Keep me posted if your estate 

has been ignored too long. 

Go Car car sharing now in Lucan: I mentioned 

my work on this before with SDCC. Delighted the 

project has now reached pilot stage with an initial 

collection point opposite Topaz garage. Visit 

www.gocar.ie for more details. 

Have your say €300k vote: Thanks to everyone 

who made the effort to vote. Results announced 

next week.  

 

Gino Kenny TD- People Before Profit  
Phone: 01-403007/01-6183816. 

Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie 

Public Meeting:  People before Profit are hosting 

a public meeting on Monday the 29
th

  May at 

7.30pm in Bawnogue Community center. The title 

of the meeting is Public Land for Public housing. 

We will be discussing the housing development in 

Kilcarberry/Grange. 

Leaders Questions:  I spoke this week at leader’s 

questions. I asked the Taoiseach about the cuts to  

 

mental health facilities throughout Ireland. I 

highlighted the cuts to mental health beds in 

Cherry Orchard Hospital with the closure of 50% 

of the 22 beds due to a shortage of nurses. This 

closure is directly linked to the upcoming public 

sector pay talks and the inability of the 

Government to recruit and retain nurses 

throughout the health system. We need to reverse 

the attacks on all public sector workers and pay 

our nurses a decent wage.  

 
Letting Go 
To let go does not mean to stop caring,  
it means I canôt do it for someone else. 
To let go is not to cut myself off, 
itôs the realisation I canôt control another. 
To let go is not to enable,  
but to allow learning from natural 
consequences. 
 

To let go is to admit powerlessness, 
which means the outcome is not in my 
hands. 
To let go is not to try to change or blame 
another, 
itôs to make the most of myself. 
To let go is not to care for, but to care about.  
to let go is not to fix, but to be supportive.  
 

To let go is not to judge, 
but to allow another to be a human being. 
To let go is not to be in the middle arranging 
all the outcomes, 
but to allow others to affect their destinies. 
To let go is not to be protective, 
itôs to permit another to face reality. 
 

To let go is not to deny, but to accept. 
To let go is not to nag, scold or argue, but 
instead 
to search out my own shortcomings and 
correct them. 
To let go is not to adjust everything to my 
desires, 
but to take each day as it comes and cherish 
myself in it. 
 

To let go is not to criticise or regulate 
anybody, 
but to try to become what I dream I can be. 
To let go is not to regret the past, 
but to grow and live for the future. 
To let go is to fear less and love more. 
 

 
 

 

mailto:ruthnolan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
mailto:gino.kenny@oir.ie


 

ESKER CELTIC F.C. 
Congratulations to the Esker Celtic Seniors who 

won the Wally Wynn Cup Final on Wednesday 

17
th

 May beating Glasnevin FC 2-1.  The players 

and the managers want to thank our two main 

sponsors for their generosity this year. Nesta 

Storage and Kennys of Lucan. Well done to all 

involved.  
 

Well done to Adam O'Donnell from our U10A 

squad who was in the Liverpool programme for 

the Liverpool -v- Middlesborough premiership 

match. And even though he loves Liverpool, he 

proudly wore his Esker Celtic gear!! 

Congratulations Adam.... 
 

Esker U10A lads flew the Esker flag in 

Dalymount Park on Monday night where they 

played a match at halftime.  They had a ball. 

Thanks to Bohemiens for having us. 
 

Esker Celtic U10A are looking for a friendly this 

coming Sunday. Pitch already organised. If 

interested, call Vanessa on 0858888042. 
 

Esker DDSL U15 Saturday squad are looking 

for a striker. Contact Roy on 0857651211 
 

Remember! 

Esker Academy is on every Saturday in Hermitage 

Park from 1.30pm 

Football for All is on every Saturday in Hermitage 

Park from 1.30pm 

Frame Football is on every second Saturday (next 

week) in St. Andrews Primary School, Lucan. 

All players must have their football, shin-guards, 

drink and a big smile with them! 

If you would like any information on the above 

please do not hesitate to contact the Club. 
 

SDFL Summer break 

U8 to U13 will finish up 17th/18th of June 

U14 to U18 Thursday 1st of June 

All teams are back 2nd/3rd of September 
 

DDSL Summer break  

Small Sided U8's to U12's will finish up 24
th

/25th 

June 

11 Aside teams will finish 8
th

/9th July  

All teams are due to return on 2
nd

/3rd of 

September. 
 

With the FFA National Blitz coming up on June 

3rd, all Football for All players and Frame 

Football players are welcome. The blitz will be 

over in the AUL Complex in Clonshaugh. It starts 

at 2pm. See you all there. 

 

Esker Celtic will be hosting 4 weeks of camps over 

the summer months. 

Book your place early to avoid disappointment on 

www.summersoccerschools.ie. 

July 17th - July 21
st
 

July 24th - July 28
th

 

July 31st - Aug 4
th

 

Aug 14th - Aug 18
th

. 
 

Esker U12 Div2-v-Knocklyon United.  Esker 

travelled to Knocklyon for a friendly on 

Wednesday evening.  An experimental Esker 

struggled to get to grips with a bright home side 

and found themselves 3-0 down at half time with 

the assistance of some dubious referring decisions. 

Back to a familiar formation in the second half, the 

visitors could easily have notched up a few goals 

but it was one of those days with the home keeper 

intercepting through ball after through ball to deny 

Esker a vital breakthrough. United struck home 

twice more in the final 5 minutes to flatter the 

home side. 5-0 the final score to Knocklyon 

United. 

Onwards and upwards to Saturday where the lads 

travel to Meadowvale to play Granada.  
 

Esker U10C-v-Knocklyon Utd (Away) The game 

started frantically with three great efforts from 

Jerome saved by their keeper in quick succession. 

It looked like it was going to be one of those days 

until Cillian received the ball inside their half, 

spun, beat his marker and beat another to hit a 

powerful shot from distance that flew in off the 

underside of the crossbar. Jerome got another well-

deserved goal for his efforts a minute later. Esker 

were in the driving seat now and Jerome got 

another lovely goal followed a minute later by 

captain fantastic Rian. Esker were in control at half 

time.  However, Knocklyon came at Esker in the 

second half and pulled two back. Man of the match 

Jerome wasn't finished yet a quick long throw in 

from Cillian over the top found Jerome in space 

who went on a mazy run to beat three players and 

calmly slotted it away for his hat trick. Knocklyon 

scored another good goal. Zach popped up to get 

on the score sheet with a lovely finish then 

followed by a strong run and finish from Shane 

down the right wing put the game out of sight. 

Esker wrapped it up with two more with fantastic 

work from Jerome to pick out Odhran unmarked in 

the box to tap it in and Callum finished it off with 

the last kick of the game a bullet that beat 

the keeper at the near post. 7 different 

names on the score chart today. Fantastic 

display of team football.  

Well done lads. 

 

 

http://www.summersoccerschools.ie/


LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 

Last Saturday saw the 

Remembrance Competition in 

Memory of John Conway. The 

Course was fantastic and the 

early birds got the best of the 

weather. 
 

Results are as follows; 
Gents Overall Winner: Michael Ahern 89Pts. 

(B18) 

Gents Overall Runner-Up: Paul 

County 89Pts. 

Gents Grade Winners; 

Class 1:  Fred Mc Mahon    85Pts. 

Class 2:  Dylan Colclough   88Pts. 

Class 3:  Alan Doyle            87Pts. 

Ladies Overall Winner: Dora Keane  87Pts. 

Ladies Overall Runner-Up: Rita Dillon  

84Pts. 

Ladies Grade Winners: 

Class 1:  Catherine Leonard 82Pts. 

Class 2:  Adrienne Kelly      79Pts. 

Class 3:  Kathleen Grainger  83Pts. 

Congratulations to all the winners & the 

Presentation for the Remembrance Competition 

takes place 10 June with Music on the night by 

Frank Kileen and  all winners are expected to 

attend. 

18 V-Parr (Nett) competition Sunday 21st; Overall 

Winner: Patsy Blake  +6 (B6) 
 

The committee has passed an alteration to the 

Ladies grades for weekly competitions in order to 

try balance the number of active players in both 

Class 1 and Class 2. 

Class 1 will now be up to -14, with Class 2 

running from -15 onwards. 
 

Next Weekend sees the National Matchplay Final 

Championships take place in Tipperary Hills and 

we would like to wish Keith, Paddy & Barbara the 

Best of Luck as they participate in same. 
 

Friday nights Find the Joker, Pool & Darts 

continue weekly with the Joker pot growing 

nicely. Can you find the Joker and take the money 

home? 
 

All weekend competitions have been suspended 

until further notice and details can be found on the 

Website. 
 

The Committee and Members would like to 

extend their Sincere Sympathies to Adrienne 

Kelly and the Kelly family on the death of 

Adrienne's husband Denis.  

 
 

 

LUCAN HARRIERS  
& ATHLETIC CLUB 
Bob Heffernan 5K 

Lucan had an amazing turnout of 43 athletes at the 

Bob Heffernan 5k held on a lovely evening in 

Johnstown Bridge on Tuesday 23rd May. 

First home for Lucan was Will Byrne with Tricia 

Gough leading home the ladies. 

 

 Some happy finishers! 

 
 

ST. MARYõS CARDS 
1

st
: Christy Corrigan  

2
nd

: John Carey 

3
rd

: Tommy Ennis        

4
th

: Joe McPartland 

 
 

ST. MARYõS LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results 22/05/2017. 

N/S:  1st Bridie Nestor and Nuala Joyce  

 2nd Angela Kelly and Willie Doyle 

 JOINT 3rd Barbara Clarke/Melita 

 Gorman and Una Duke/Marie Flanagan. 
 

E/W:  1st Kay Cullen and Carmel Shanley 

 2nd Peg Smyth and Angela Hurley 

 JOINT 3rd Angela Harte/Ann McGee 

 and Phil Devlin/Monica Gaffney. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

LUCAN TABLE TENNIS 

CLUB 
Beginner’s sessions for boys and girls 

age 9-12. 

Mondays from 7-8pm & 8-9pm 

Thursdays from 7-8pm & 8-9pm 
 

Contact Email: tftt@eircom.net 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Free Access to OPW Heritage Sites 
on the 1st Wednesday of every 
Month. 
Visit an OPW Heritage Site For Free 

The Office of Public Works is pleased to announce 

that on the first Wednesday of every month all 

OPW managed Heritage Sites will continue to 

offer FREE ADMISSION to individuals wishing 

to visit these sites for the duration of their season! 

 

A full list of participating sites can be found 

on www.heritageireland.ie  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Down by the Lucan Dairy 
Recently I heard a song with the title “Down by 

the Lucan Dairy”, sung by Liam Devally the 

well-known RTE broadcaster, TV Host, Barrister 

and later Judge. The song is featured on the album 

Pure Irish Tenors. The song is comical in style, 

and clearly intended as a piece of light 

entertainment and fun. 
 

 

As I never heard the song before now, I wonder if 

any of your readers have heard it sung in the home 

or heard it being performed. From the lyrics and 

style it could be well over 100 years since it was 

written. Many songs in this style catch the public 

imagination and live on forever in the world of 

light entertainment, “Are ye right there Michael” 

by Percy French being another great example. 
 

 

Lucan Dairies was founded in 1892 by Richard 

Grainger Nash (Born 1860) of Finnstown House 

Lucan. The company survived into the 1960’s. 

Starting out in Benburb St, the business soon 

moved to 23 & 24 Parkgate St (now Westbrook 

Motors) from where they expanded to several 

more outlets.  

(Courtesy of Mary Mulhall, Lucan Newsletter). 
 

 

I have jotted down the first two verses of the song 

to give you a flavour of it. 

 

My Grandfather died and he didnôt tell me why 

He left me six horses, and one without an eye,  

With your tee eye addyo, mammy and your 

daddyo, 

Tee eye addyo 

Down by the Lucan Dairy. 
 

 

My grandfather died and he left me a pig 

A right auld pig who could dance a highland jug, 

With you tee eye addyo, mammy and your daddyo, 

Tee eye addyo, 

Down by the Lucan dairy. 
 

 

Look it up on Youtube if you get a chance, or drop 

a note to Lucan Newsletter if you have any 

memories of it from your childhood. 

 

Enjoy the lovely weather, 

Weekly reader. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Everyone has something to contribute 

Social Welfare Government 

Services Group 
 

5 Mile Road Race 
 

Tuesday 30
th

 May at 8 pm 
 

Flat left handed Course – Walk / Jog / Run 
 

In Association with Dunboyne AC, Rooke 

Road, Dunboyne / Under BHAA Rules 
 

Registration, Parking, Changing Facilities 

and Refreshments within Dunboyne AC. 

(Start area: Castle Estate Entrance, Maynooth 

Road) 

 

Prizes: Men’s / Ladies /Age Categories / 

Teams 

Members: €10. Non Members: €15 online. 

€20 on the day. 

Online Entry on: www.bhaa.ie 

 

Enquiries:  

Paul Gorey 087 6181206 or  

Tom Fagan 087 0626065 

 

http://www.heritageireland.ie/
http://www.bhaa.ie/


Church Notices ð 28th May 2017 
 

SundayðThe Ascension of The Lord 
 

St. Mary's Lucan 
 

Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Thursday 10 am 

Friday – 1
st
 Friday of the month 10 am and  

7.30 pm.   Saturday 10 am 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 
(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm 

and Saturday 7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday after 10 am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  

Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to 

book at least one month before ceremony. 
 

 

 

 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 

noon 
 

Weekday Masses:  
10am. Monday to Friday 9.15am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-

10.45am 
 

Baptisms:  
Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or 

booking dates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday to Saturday 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturdays after 10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 

1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 Saturday at 

12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is required 

to facilitate preparation. Applications between 

10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at Parish 

Office or after any Mass as Parents are required to 

attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. Bookings cannot be 

accepted on the telephone or by email.  
 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  

 

St. Andrew’s Church of Ireland 
Sunday:  
St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs Leixlip 11.30am 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday: 

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill,  

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The Rosary 
Will be recited each evening Monday to Friday  

7.30pm at the Marian Shrine in Dodsboro. 

And each weekday evening on the small green in Beech Park, Lucan  

at 7 pm during the month of May 

 

 
 

 

 

 

And each weekday evening on the small green in Beech Park, Lucan  at  

http://www.lucanchurch.com/

